MINUTES
FRIENDS OF THE DONALD W. REYNOLDS COMMUNIITY CENTER AND LIBRARY

May 15, 2018
The Friends of the Donald W. Reynolds Community Center and Library (FOL) met at 5:30 p.m., May 16, 2017, in the conference room of the public library.

Members Present:  Candace (Candy) Ashenfelter, Juliet Cathey, Joy Cornelison, Karen Jacob, Brenda Monroe,  Angie Mullen,  Yvonne Rolater, Linda Spencer, Ann Thompson, Pat Tonubbee, Robbee Tonubbee, Reba Titsworth, and Sandy Wright.

I. President Brenda Monroe called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

II. Minutes from the February 20, 2018, meeting were read.  Ann Thompson made a motion to accept the minutes, and Yvonne Rolater seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the motion was passed.

Minutes from the April 4, 2018, Special Meeting were read.  Linda Spencer made a motion to accept the minutes, and Juliet Cathey seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the motion was passed.

III. Reba Titsworth presented the treasurer’s report.  Linda Spencer made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, and Juliet Cathey seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the motion was passed.

IV. Robbee Tonubbee presented a Donald W. Reynolds Community Center and Library report.  She shared the following information:

1) Summer Reading Program sign-ups are going good; however, volunteers are needed to help with the Summer Reading Program.  The Summer Reading Program will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
2) Robert Damron will be added as a full-time library staff member beginning June 6, 2018.
3) The next “Dine In” movie will be Saturday, June 16, 2018.

4) There will be a “Snake/Reptile” show during the Summer Reading Program.

5) Jeremy Todd is in need of paper towel rolls, oatmeal boxes, etc. for the Summer Reading Program; participants will be using these materials to make drums.
6) Headstart will be bringing three-year-olds to the Thursday morning session of the Summer Reading Program.
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V. Old Business – 

1) The annual book sale is scheduled for October 4, 5, & 6, 2018.  Robbee Tonubbee requested books that do not sale be donated to the Kansas Union Rescue Mission Group.  
2) There was not any information about the next Brown Bag Luncheon.
3) Angie Mullen shared that revenue from the “Dine In In March” was $425.00.  There were 48 out of 60 tickets sold.  Participants completed a survey rating the event with almost all 5’s.
The next Dine-In movie will be June 15, 2018, at 6:00 p.m.; the movie will be I Can Only Imagine.  Tickets are $20.00 per person.  Country Junction BBQ will cater the food.  

4) After some discussion about the need for a Full Size Insulated Heated Holding/Proofing Cabinet with Clear Door – 120V and trays from Advantco Equipment for special events, Juliet Cathey made the motion for the FOL to spend up to $2000.00 to purchase the cabinet and trays, and Pat Tonubbee seconded the motion. All members agreed, and the motion was passed.

5) Joy Cornelison noted that some members have not paid dues for 2016, 2017, and 2018.  Ann Thompson made the motion that if members have not paid dues for the past two years prior to 2018, they should be deleted from the membership list, and Sandy Wright seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the motion was passed.
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VI. New Business -
1) The slate of officers for 2018-2019 was presented as outlined in the agenda.  No nominations from the floor were presented.  Juliet Cathey made a motion that the proposed officers be accepted by acclimation.  All members concurred, and the motion was passed.  New officers and committee chairs are as follows:
President – Brenda Monroe

Vice-President – Karen Jacob
Secretary – Joy Cornelison

Treasurer – Angela Mullen
Committee Chair Coordinator – Jane Hicks

Board Members – Sandy Wright, Linda Spencer, and Yvonne Rolater
Ex Officio Members – Robbee Tonubbee - Librarian
Marion Hill – Library Board Trustee
Brown Bag Luncheon – Marion Hill, Chair

Annual Book Sale – Pam Carey & Sandy Wright, Co-Chairs

Holiday Craft Sale – Angie Mullen, Chair

Murder Mystery Dinner Theater – Angie Mullen, Chair
2) Brenda Monroe shared an idea for the Holiday Craft Sale.  It was a framed three dimensional holiday picture designed from old costume jewelry, buttons, etc.
3) Juliet Cathey inquired about the services offered to the Nursing Homes.  Robbee Tonubbee shared that Reba Titsworth collects and prepares books, etc. for Robert Damron who delivers books to two nursing homes and one patron every two weeks.  

4) Robbee Tonubbee shared that a craft night was scheduled for Saturday night, May 19, 2018, at Indian Paintbrush Design, 125 West Main Street, Durant, Oklahoma.  Participants need to go by Indian Paintbrush Design before Saturday to select a design and to pay $25.00 or $35.00.  For the $25.00 projects, $5.00 of the cost will be donated to the FOL.  For the $35.00 projects, $10.00 of the cost will be donated to the FOL.
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5) After some discussion, Juliet Cathey made the motion that the FOL pay the annual fee for the FOLD3 database, and Angie Mullen seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the motion was passed.

6) After some discussion, Sandy Wright made the motion that the FOL pay a $900.00 annual fee for advertisements to be published in the Bryan County Patriot, and Reba Titsworth seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the motion was passed.
7) Robbee Tonubbee shared that the Library was broken in to between 2:15 a.m. and 3:30 a.m. on Tuesday, May 15, 2018.  The alarm system was not activated.  Police were called to investigate.   Damage was made to the café door and storage room door located behind the café.  The burglar(s) were unable to enter the café or storage room; no items were missing.  
It was discovered that the alarm system is attached to door sensors and no motion sensors have been installed inside the library.  The burglars entered the library through emergency glass panels.  Censors were installed on the glass panels Tuesday evening.

VII. Juliet Cathey made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Pat Tonubbee seconded the motion.  All members agreed and the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

